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MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR
NO._2013-134

TO 3 ALL PROVINCIAL GOVERNORS, CITY MAYORS, MUNICIPAL
MAYORS, THE ARMM REGIONAL GOVERNOR, DILG REGIONAL
DIRECTORS, AND OTHERS CONCERNED

SUBJECT : SALUBUNGAN WORKSHOP TATAK EPPN AKO, ITO ANG TAYA
KO!ON DECEMBER 5-7, 2013

To nurture and advance the ideals of People Power which continue to inspire our
youth, the Edsa People Power Commission (EPPC) will conduct the Salubungan Workshop
“Tatak EPPN Ako, Ito ang Taya Ko!” on December 5-7, 2013 at the Bayview Park Hotel,
Roxas Boulevard cor. United Nations Avenue, Manila.

The three-day event workshop is a venue where organizations from different parts of
the nation come together to celebrate the Filipino spirit of volunteerism and love for country
as well as gain practical skills in funding and marketing their different advocacies from
experts in the field.

Specifically, the objectives of the workshop, among others are: a) to understand the
values and ideals that was brought about by the Edsa People Power Revolution; b) to be able
to harness the said values and ideals in creating projects in their respective communities; c)
to share their best practices in organizing activities, especially of the organized organizations
of the EPPN Network; and d) to design the EPPN Network Plan of Action for the 28*
Anniversary of Edsa People Power Revolution.

In this regard, all Local Chief Executives are hereby encouraged to participate in the
said workshop by encouraging and supporting the participation of youth legislators, officers
of youth development affairs and youth leaders of other recognized youth organizations.

For related inquiries, LGU participants may contact Raji Tafada, Project Officer of
Edsa People Power Commission, Office of the President at Tel. No. (632) 559-9270 or
Cellphone No. (+63) 9178059652.

All DILG Regional Directors and the ARMM Regional Governor are hereby directed
to cause the widest dissemination of this Circular to all local governments within their
respective jurisdictions.
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